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   20.05.20
Dear Families


As I write to you the sun is shining and we are promised a glorious day. I hope you are making the most of this sunshine before it disappears once again!


Well, we are now into week nine of our current situation and pupils remaining in the safety of their own homes. I hope you have watched our ‘toilet roll’ video as it is spectacular! If you haven’t seen it yet, then please go to our website and watch it. See how many of us you can recognise!


We have a tentative plan to begin to open to a few more pupils as of the 8th June. Initially this will only be for pupils within Year Six. I am sure you will appreciate that these pupils have missed their last term within Primary Education and require some transition work in order to be adequately prepared to leave Middleton School in July and move onto pastures new. However, they will not be returning to life at school as they knew it in early March. Year Six parents will receive information regarding the re-introduction of their children next week. We will make arrangements, adaptations, and additions to reduce risk for both staff and pupils alike but I must stress that it is impossible to eliminate all risk. I am sure you will appreciate that social distancing with our pupils is a genuine challenge. Therefore it must be down to individual family choice as to whether they want to access a place in school or remain learning from home. Please respect the choice of others. Every family situation is unique and individual to them and we must respect decisions reached on an individual basis. I can appreciate, as a parent myself, that this is not a decision that any parent reaches lightly. Moving forwards, there will be plans to widen the invite to the next cohort of pupils but we firstly need to wait, watch, monitor and evaluate what happens both within our own school and nationally.

In the mean time, we will continue to support families who wish to access learning from home. We have thoroughly enjoyed receiving photographs of things families have been creating at home. We are currently making a large scale display in school of all of these images so please do keep them coming into school. You can send them to the following address; homelearning@middleton.herts.sch.uk We are happy to receive photographs of varied family activities – they do not have to be of an academic nature. We enjoy sharing with you how you are spending your time at home. If you have specific photographs relating to World War Two activities then these can also be sent into the email address outlined above. We are also making a display of these photos in school! We have a new project for families to embrace over half term. We present to you an ‘Arty- Crafty half term!’. Every Teaching Assistant throughout the school has prepared at least one resource for families to access over half term. They will hopefully be available to access from Friday 22nd May onwards. If you log onto our school website, select the link Pupils from the options across the top and then the home learning tab. This is now subdivided and you will then see a file entitled ‘Arty-Crafty half term’. There are a broad spectrum of resources within this file. Some are in video format, while others are photographic and instructional. I am sure that out of this wide range of resources you will be able to find one or two ideas which meet the needs of your individual family. Do have fun over half term getting creative and getting messy. If you are able to send us any photos of your creations then we will, once again, create a display in school.
Another new addition is a file entitled ‘Dance’. Once again, you will find this on the website, under the pupils tab and then home learning. Mrs Hart has posted some planned activities here as well as some links to websites that your children can access.

You will notice that the home learning section of the web site is becoming quite crowded. Over the next week or so we will attempt to ‘clean up’ these pages and remove some items.

We continue to plan virtual lessons for all classes and encourage families to access these opportunities wherever possible. The schedule for next week is as follows;

Tuesday 26th May – 10.00 am Swifts



10.30 am Penguins




11.00 am Toucans

Wednesday 27th May – 10.00 am – Owls




      10.30 am – Puffins

Thursday 28th May – 10.00 am Robins




  10.30 am – Kingfishers




  11.00 am -   Kestrels 




  11.30 am – Eagles
Finally, watch out for a very special message that will be coming to all families at the end of next week. I will tell you more in the next letter . . . . . . 

We continue to wait for and watch government announcements. Schools only hear these things as everyone else does – we are not given advance notice of new guidance or changes to provision. In addition, Special Schools are often an ‘after thought’ and we also have different guidance to that which is shared nationally.
So, prepare the sun cream, fill the paddling pool and have a lovely half term.

School will still be open every day ( except Bank Holiday Monday) and  we are available to talk to you should you need us.

Take care, keep smiling and stay safe!

Kind regards

Debbie Hartley






	Mrs Deborah Hartley
BA hons, P.G.C.E, Adv.Dip 
Headteacher
	Walnut Tree Walk, Ware, Hertfordshire, SG12 9PD

       Telephone 01920 485152   Fax 01920 486738

E-mail admin@middleton.herts.sch.uk



